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Message from the Board Chair and President
Dear Friends,

As we reflect on this past year, we immediately think of the staff, volunteers, board members and donors who are integral to our good work and who contribute 
so much to the lives of the families we serve.  We are extremely grateful for their dedication and service to Warren Village. 

We are pleased to report that we are in a strong financial position, including appropriate cash balances to run our operations. We take stewardship of our 
finances very seriously, and have been working hard to identify new sources of revenue, leverage expenditures with volunteer and in-kind donations, and invest 
our funds in a prudent manner. 
 
It has been another successful year for our programs. While Warren Village has always been a leader in moving families from poverty to self-sufficiency, 
we must stay on the cutting edge to remain resilient and effective. This past year, the board and staff made adjustments to our strategic plan to elevate the 
importance of workforce development for our residents, strengthen our brand, educate the public about homelessness, and more productively engage our 
board in fundraising activities.

We began the second year of our College-to-Career Program, designed to help our resident parents prepare for careers that provide a livable wage. The 
program includes career and academic assessment, community college classes and tutoring assistance.  Partnering with the Community College of Denver, we 
hosted two on-site classes per semester and guided residents to additional classes and services on campus. 

We strive to increase public awareness of our programs and the issue of homelessness. The board established a Marketing and PR Committee and we 
have identified new ways to share information about homelessness throughout the community, working with community partners in this effort.

The Greta Horwitz Learning Center experienced tremendous growth this year. We maintained our accreditation with the National Association 
for Education of Young Children, and received a four-star rating through the state’s new Colorado Shines rating system. We expanded our use of 
coordinated curriculum and assessment throughout the center, allowing us to track progress and tailor activities to ensure developmental gains for 
children from six weeks to ten years old. Looking forward, we need more space for youth programs, workforce development programs and apartments 
for families. We are exploring the option of building on to our current facility and will keep you apprised of our progress.

As always, we are indebted to our loyal friends, partners and donors. Thank you for your enduring support and endorsement of our important work.

Guy Cornelius
Chair, Board of Trustees

Sharon A. Knight
President and CEO



2014-2015 Highlights
Our Impact Programs & Services Outcomes

During the fiscal year, April 1, 2014 through 
March 31, 2015, of the 47 families who moved 
out:

•	 77% found permanent housing	

•	 74% increased their personal competencies 
in life skills	

•	 64% maintained a full-time schedule of 
education and/or employment	

•	 57% had a positive change in income	

•	 94% participated in career exploration, 
financial literacy and next-step housing 
guidance

•	 79% successfully completed the program

Affordable Housing 
provided for 134 

low income, single 
parent families

Family Services  
received by

423 children and 
adults

Early Care & Education 
provided for 

167 children in our 
Learning Center

Warren Village developed a new College-to-Career Program emphasis that helps propel 
parents into sustainable careers earning a living wage. The Family Services Department 
has identified concentrated workforce training programs that provide work skills and 
experience necessary for middle-skill jobs, which are in demand and will provide family-
sustaining wages. 

The College-to-Career Program includes an innovative collaboration with the Community 
College of Denver. Our partnership allows us to bring college credit classes onsite for 
Warren Village residents. These classes are an opportunity to experience post-secondary 
success in a supportive enviroment. With a minimum of two onsite classes each semester, 
we are building on the general education and core curriculum requirements that are 
common to a wide variety of professional certificates and fields of study. 

College-to-Career Update



April and her son Kamron who moved into Warren Village in 2009.

For seven and a half years, April experienced domestic violence at the hands 
of her partner. When her son was six months old, she made the difficult but 
necessary decision to leave the situation. After sleeping on the floor of her 
parent’s home, she was determined to find a place where she could excel as a 
student and as a mother. 

April was referred to Warren Village while receiving services from Family Tree. 
After moving into Warren Village, April felt safe and comforted being around 
other single parents facing similar challenges that she was experiencing.

During her time at Warren Village, April participated in Life Skills classes, 
including L.E.A.D., and volunteered at Family Tree and ARC. Her son attended 
the Learning Center’s Evening Childcare program where he blossomed into a 
happy, creative, intelligent toddler. 

Since graduating from Warren Village in 2011, April has graduated from 
Colorado State University with a BA degree in Economics and a BS degree in 
Business Administration with an Accounting Concentration. She is pursuing a 
career as a Certified Fraud Examiner, and would like to become directly involved 
with the economic development of her Native American tribe. 

April is grateful for her time at Warren Village. “I wouldn’t be here today if 
they hadn’t given me a place to stay and a chance to know myself and, most 
importantly, to push myself to meet and exceed expectations.” 

Like April, many single parents 
arrive at Warren Village lacking 
the educational accreditation to 
obtain jobs that provide a livable 
wage. Warren Village provides the 
opportunity for this educational 
experience and the pursuit of a 
stable career. 

A Chance to Meet and Exceed Expectations
April’s Story

Photo by Eli Akerstein



2015 Volunteers of the Year

Alumni Volunteer of the Year  Marsha Brown

First Step Volunteer of the Year  Spencer Page

Volunteer of the Year  Denise Stepto

Volunteer Group of the Year Johns Manville

Youth Volunteer of the Year  Calla Lopez

Legacy Volunteer of the Year Jason Longmire

Volunteers from Johns Manville accepting the Volunteer Group of Year Award 

2015 Volunteer Outcomes 

Volunteers provide much needed services as well as opportunities 
for enrichment to our children and parents.

•	 The Healthy Beginnings Clinic through the University of Colorado 
Medical School generated 998 volunteer hours

•	 47 volunteer facilitators taught 320 life skills classes 

•	 175 people provided evening child care

•	 Board of Trustees volunteered thousands of hours 

•	 Foster Grandparents from Volunteers of America served 3,443 
hours

Volunteers at CenturyLink sponsored the Annual Shoe Drive Volunteers from KPMG at 
Amp The Cause Community Day 



  2015 Housing Outcomes

For our residents, living at Warren Village is not 
an entitlement, but a privilege earned by making 
progress toward self-sufficiency goals.

Warren Village has 93 residential apartment units 
located in Denver’s Capitol Hill neighborhood.  
Families move in and out throughout the year.

•	 47 families moved out during the 2015 fiscal 
year

•	 Average length of stay was 18 months

•	 77% of those who moved out found 
permanent housing

The Warren Village First Step program located 
on North Federal Boulevard has 13 transitional 
housing units.

•	 34 families and 35 children were served in 
fiscal year 2015

•	 Of the 16 families who completed the program 
and moved out - 88% found permanent 
housing 

Event Highlights

Warren Village held its Fall Gala in the children’s space of the 
Denver Art Museum (Duncan Pavilion).  Guests were treated to 
a stellar one-woman performance by Ann Hampton Callaway, 
singer, pianist, composer and lyricist – who dazzled the 
audience with her passion and improvisation, and even wrote 
and sang a “Warren Village song” on the spot.  

Select guests attended an after party hosted in the gorgeous 
home of Susan and Leo Kiely, where Ann performed and 
entertained well into the night. The event raised over $80,000 
in support of the Greta Horwitz Learning Center. Ann will 
return for another performance with her sister, Liz Callaway, on 
October 16, 2015 at the ART Hotel.

Sharon Knight, Deborah and Guy Cornelius, Ann Hampton Callaway, Kari Strand and Molly Broeren 

Transforming Lives.  Delivering Hope.



        2014-2015 Family Services Outcomes

While living at Warren Village, parents are responsible for 
completing a number of program requirements including working 
or attending school, volunteering and participating in life skills 
classes. Twenty-nine of the 37 residents who completed our 
program maintained a full-time schedule: 

•	 14 were working full-time
•	 11 were attending school full-time 
•	 4 were working part-time and going to school part-time

Ten residents completed an educational or career track program:

•	 3 completed certificate programs from a community college 
(Licensed Practical Nurse, Dental Assistant and Medical 
Billing and Coding)

•	 4 completed a job preparation program
•	 3 completed Certified Nursing Assistant courses and passed 

state licensing exam

Family Services Highlights
•	 Through generous community support, 24 residents received 

financial awards from $20,000 donated to fund college scholarships.

•	 The Financial Empowerment Center at Warren Village served by two 
mpowered coaches, conducted 111 counseling sessions with 102 
residents, alumni and staff. 

•	 In December 2014, a new admissions process for residents began. 
Applicants now have an in-person interview, attend a group 
orientation session and participate in an empowerment-based life 
skills class before final program acceptance.

•	 140 families participated in the annual Holiday Shop.

•	 45 families attended the annual Family Halloween Party hosted by         
St. Andrew’s United Methodist Church Youth Group.

•	 Augustana Lutheran Church and Hope United Methodist Church 
generously donated Thanksgiving and Easter food baskets to all 
resident families.

A College-to-Career class in session

The start of school is always a 
special, and sometimes scary, 

time for children. Having a new 
backpack and school supplies 
really helps kids get a great 

start. Last year,  85 school-age 
children received new backpacks 

and school supplies thanks to 
tremendous support from 

Rio Tinto Minerals and Qdoba.
A Warren Village resident receives a 
backpack from the annual backpack 
and school supply drive



        2015 Learning Center Outcomes

The Greta Horwitz Learning Center provided 
care and education to 173 children ages six 
weeks through 10 years old.   

•	 22% of the children enrolled in the Learning 
Center received special needs services from 
the Colorado Center for Pediatric Learning and 
Development and Sewall Child Development 
Center.

•	 Proper nutrition is vitally important to young 
children. A full-time chef prepares meals and 
snacks for our students. In the past year, we 
served 19,500 nutritious meals.

•	 Most of the children in the Learning Center 
have experienced trauma. In the past year, our 
full time licensed social worker has worked 
with 130 children within 10 classrooms for 
a total of 1,200 hours and provided support 
planning meetings with parents and teachers 
for 24 children and has worked therapeutically 
with 10 families.

Early Care and Education Highlights

•	 Warren Village is one of the few early childcare centers that has Nature Based 
Outdoor Classrooms. The Learning Center celebrated the opening of the 
infant/toddler Nature Based Outdoor Classroom in April 2015. 

•	 A new Teaching Strategies Gold for Infants and Toddlers began this year. This 
is part of the Results Matter Expansion Project, which provides professional 
development for our teachers in observation and assessment skills.  

•	 The Learning Center was awarded funds from the Denver Early Childhood 
Council to support the Pyramid Plus approach. 

•	 The Learning Center continues to collaborate with community partners and 
increase resources for children and families. Partners include: Dardano’s 
for summer gymnastics, the Colorado Ballet Company, the Denver Public 
Library, the Denver Zoo, the Lion’s Club, the Center for Speech, Hearing and 
Language, Denver Parks and Recreation and CenturyLink.

Children in the Learning Center observe a butterfly

Living at Warren Village is not a 
handout, it’s a hand up.



		           ASSETS		
Current assets		
  Cash		  $1,572,102 
  Accounts receivable		  136,268 
  Prepaid expenses		  34,272 
  Grant receivable		  24,880 
     Total current assets		  1,767,522

 
Restricted cash - tenant deposits		 21,057 
Investments		  2,134,259 
Property and equipment - net		  4,482,953 
Escrow deposits		  352,354 

Total Assets		  $8,758,145 

LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS		
Current liabilities		
Accounts payable and other		  $236,755 
     accrued liabilities		
Accrued payroll costs		  175,343
     Total current liabilities		  412,099
Long-term liabilities		
Long-term debt, less current maturities		  $300,000 
Accrued management fees		  44,494
    Total liabilities		  756,593 
	
Net assets		
  Designated by Board of Trustees		  616,436 
  Net investment in property/equipment	 4,482,953 
  Undesignated		  2,682,358 
     Total unrestricted net assets		  7,781,747 
  Temporarily restricted net assets		  53,379 
  Permanently restricted net assets		  166,426 
     Total net assets		  8,001,552

Total Liabilities and Net Assets		  $8,758,145 

Financial Statement
Statement of Financial Position		
as of  March 31, 2015

Statement of Activities	 	
as of  March 31, 2015	 	
			 

REVENUE, GAINS AND SUPPORT
		
Operating Support		                  $1,616,954      37.5%
Program Service Revenue - Housing              1,069,447 	 24.8%
                           - Learning Center	                   1,152,274 	 26.5%
                           - Other		              0 	 0.0%
In-Kind Contributions			     293,484 	 6.8%
Special Events - net			     182,698 	 4.2%
			 
Total Revenue, Gains and Support                  4,314,858 	 100.0%
 		   	  
EXPENSES			 
Housing Program	  		    920,535 	 22.4%
Learning Center		                     1,530,135 	 37.2%
Family Services	  		     625,883 	 15.2%
First Step Program			      174,688 	 4.2%
Volunteer Program			        83,938 	 2.0%
Warren Village Without Walls & Advocacy	      67,032 	 1.6%
  Total Program Services	                    3,402,211 	 82.7%
			 
Management and General		     337,076 	 7.9%
Development			      375,558 	 8.7%
  Total Support Services		     712,634 	 16.5%
			 
			 
Total Operating Expenses	                    4,114,845 	 99.2%
			 
Change in Net Assets from Operations	    200,013 	 0.8%
			 
			 
Depreciation and amortization expense	 (279,834)	  
Investment Gain	  		    131,169 
			 
			 
			 
 	  	  	
Total Change in Net Assets		  $51,348 	

Fiscal Year 2015 was another excellent financial 
year as our net assets increased .65% from 
the previous year, due to revenues better 
than budget. The increase is due to solid 
revenues and controlling overhead expenses. 
The Statement of Financial Position shows the 
current ratio is 4.3%. 

OPERATING EXPENSES

REVENUE, GAINS AND SUPPORT 



FOUNDATIONS  
$50,000+
The Anschutz Foundation
Bank of America Charitable Foundation, Inc.
Temple Hoyne Buell Foundation
Helen K. and Arthur E. Johnson Foundation

$20,000-$49,999  
The Daniels Fund
Denver Post Charities, a McCormick Foundation Fund
Nord Family Foundation
The Jay and Rose Family Foundation of Colorado
Rose Community Foundation
The Women’s Foundation of Colorado

$10,000-$19,999  
Anschutz Family Foundation
Fulcrum Foundation
Heider Family Foundation
The Hill Foundation
U.S. Bank Foundation

$5,000-$9,999  
The Denver Foundation
ECA Foundation
A.V. Hunter Trust
KeyBank Foundation
Piton Foundation
Schlessman Family Foundation, Inc.
Strear Family Foundation
Wells Fargo Foundation
Xcel Energy Foundation

$1,000-$4,999  
BBVA Compass Foundation
The Colorado Health Foundation
Community First Foundation
The Piton Investment Fund
The Harry W. Rabb Foundation
Trinity Second Century Foundation
Western Union Foundation

INDIVIDUAL/FAMILY TRUSTS 
$20,000-$49,999 
Broe Family Foundation
Fox Family Foundation 

$10,000-$19,999 
Butler Family Fund
The Walter S. Rosenberry III Charitable Trust
Wagner Family Revocable Trust
Williams-Malone Foundation

$5,000-$9,999
Richard H. Lewis Family Foundation
The Thomas D. Lookabaugh Foundation
Pole Creek Ranch Fund
The Nancy & Robert Schulein Fund
Silver Lining Foundation

$1,000-$4,999 
The Campbell Foundation Fund
Grogan Family Fund
Heyman Family Fund
Betty M. Kissinger Designated Fund
The Ruth S. Silver Fund
George and Mary Sissel Fund
Harry L. Willett Foundation
The Randal H. Woods Fund

$250-$999
Papa Marv Fund
Warner/Crawford Family Fund

CORPORATIONS  

$10,000-$19,999  
CoStar™
MillerCoors Brewing Company*
Rio Tinto Minerals

$5,000-$9,999  
Johns Manville Corporation
Xcel Energy

$1,000-$4,999  
AAA - Colorado
Argonaut Liquors
Bachus and Schanker LLC
Bellco Credit Union
Carmine’s on Penn
CenturyTel Service Group
Chubb & Son
CoBiz Financial
The Comcast Foundation
Delta Dental
dfine Branding
EnCana Oil & Gas (USA) Corporation

Fidelity National Title
First Western Financial 
Great-West Life and Annuity Insurance Co.
King Soopers Neighborhood Reward Program
KPMG LLP
Linhart Public Relations
NexusTek
Palace Construction
Porchlight Real Estate Group
Robert Rhue Enterprises, Inc.
TIC-The Industrial Company
Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC

$250-$999  
Bridgepoint Education
CBRE, Inc.
CoBank
CompTIA Inc.
Denver Marriott City Center
Tom Evon Realty
First National Bank of Colorado
Gameday, Inc.
GP Strategies Corporation
Horizon Landscaping, Inc.
ICON Venue Group, LLC
Knight Piesold and Co.
Market Perceptions, Inc.
McAfee Matching Gifts Program
Noble Energy Production
Pulte Mortgage
QEP Resources, Inc.
Ross Management Group
RW Specialties, Inc.
Sterling Girl Sales, Inc.
Telecom Pioneers
Trenka & Associates, Inc.
UBS Employee Giving Program
UMB Bank
Urban Ventures
Western Union Match Program
Whipplewood CPA’s

AGENCIES  
$50,000+
Mile High United Way
Energy Outreach Colorado

$20,000-$49,999
Denver Department of Human Services - First Step 

Funding
 
$5,000-$9,999  
Arrupe Jesuit High School

$1,000-$4,999  
2nd Judicial Dist. Att. Office
America’s Road Home, Inc.
Colorado Housing and Finance Authority
Colorado PERA
East Denver Kiwanis Foundation
Greater Twin Cities United Way
Loveland Housing Authority
Rotary Club of University Hills
Truist- United Way of Tri-State, Inc.
United Way of Metropolitan Chicago

$250-$999  
Colorado Corvette Club
Denver Early Childhood Council
Mountain States Employers’ Council
Red Balloon Society
TREA Chapter 3
 United Way of Greater Philadelphia & So. New Jersey
United Way of Tri-County, Inc.
Warren Village Alumni Association

RELIGIOUS  
$10,000-$19,999  
Cherry Creek Presbyterian Church

$5,000-$9,999  
Sisters of St. Francis - Sacred Heart Province
Spirit of Christ Catholic Community

$1,000-$4,999  
Bethany Lutheran Church
Christ On The Mountain Church
First Church of Christ, Scientist 
First Unitarian Society of Denver
Grace United Methodist Church/Women of Denver
Parker United Methodist Church
St. Vincent de Paul Society
University Park United Methodist Church/Women

$250-$999  
Arvada United Methodist Church
Cheyenne Wells United Methodist Women
Christ Church/Women United Methodist of Denver
First Presbyterian Church of Aurora
First United Methodist Church of Pueblo
First United Methodist Church of Durango
First United Methodist Church of Newcastle
United Methodist Women of La Junta
Littleton United Methodist Church/Women
Monthalia United Methodist Church
Olney Springs Community United Methodist

Church
Ovid United Methodist Women
Phillips United Methodist Women
Pleasant Valley United Methodist Church

Warren Village is honored to recognize contributions from the following donors:
Fiscal Year 2015: April 1, 2014 through March 31, 2015
*Indicates donors who have made a contribution through United Way

Thank you!



Salem/Iron Creek United Methodist Church
Wray United Methodist Women
Yuma United Methodist Church/Women

INDIVIDUALS  
$20,000-$49,999  
Jack and Diane Ekstrom
Stephen and Gina Fenton

$10,000-$19,999  
Anonymous (2)
Larry and Christine Baumgartner
Mary Ann Brown
Sharon and Jim Butler
Matthew and Kimberly Langston
Katherine L. MacWilliams
Mark and Marisa Newhouse
Albert E. Rosenthaler*
Jean Saul
Mary A. Wells

$5,000-$9,999  
Tammy and Mike Abramovitz
Nancy and Tony Accetta
Anonymous (2)
Jennifer and Joseph Bagan
Landon and Donna Benedict
Mike and Chris Benedict
Estate of Joanna B. Block
Linda and Don Childears
Guy and Deborah Cornelius
Jeff and Ann Drabing
Dave and Becca Eggleston
Cathey and Richard Finlon
Steve and Elizabeth Holtze
Dena and Jeff Kemp
Sharon A. Knight
Pari Motiwala-O’Donnell and Tim O’Donnell
Patricia L. Peacock
Kathleen and Jim Potter
Karen and Tim Quast
Laura and Michael Richards

$1,000-$4,999
Sue Albers
Brenda Alexander
Sheryl L. Anderson
Anonymous (4)
Inez “Be” and David Aspinwall
Carol and John Balkcom
Ethyll Bean* 
Michael and Julie Bearup
Betsy and Had Beatty
Stewart Bliss* 
Art Blomberg
Kathleen Bohland
Chuck and Mindy Borgman

Tim Brossart *
Winifred Brown
Laura and Christopher Brown
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Bywaters *
Alexander and Jennifer Cmil
Ron and Beth Cooper
Terri Curtis
David and Laurel Dabb
Greg and Laura Davis
Katherine and Mark Dickson
Lou Ann Dixon
Vivian and Josiah Dodds *
Pat Eggleston
Donald L. Elliott
Edward Ellis and Barbara Neal *
Stephen and Angela Emma
Sarah and John Finn *
Elizabeth A. Fischer
Susan and John France *
Mark and Kari Freeman *
Lawrence L. Fuller *
Jennifer Geiger
Katie and Scott Goodwin, Jr.
Robert Goodyear
Pamela and James Grange
Ann Gugenheim
Michael M. Gusha *
Diane Haligas
Catherine A. Hance
T. Lyle and Pam Harlor
Karin Harvey
Russell K. Haskell
Jane C. Hays
Charles and Luanne Hazelrigg
James Heichelbech
Susan D. Heitmann *
Mary-Margaret and Darrin Henke
Martha Hoffman
Cathy and Graham Hollis
Irwin Horwitz
Carol and Chuck Jansch *
Ray and Janie Johnson
Sherlyn Keiling
Margaret Kelly
Cyndi Koan
Steven Laubhan *
Pat and Tom Lawrence
Pamela K. Lozow
Ted and Patti Ludlam *
Marc and Laura Lunde
Angie and Alex MacPhee
Betsy A. Mangone
Susan and Doug Martel
Sharon and Lanny Martin
John McCabe
Denise and Dan McClard
Nancy A. McGee
Alex McHardy and Emma Griffis
Cheryl A. McMillan *
David McMillan *
Mac and Kay Medlen

Marilynn P. Miciek
Philip Miele *
Lou and Autumn Montgomery
Barbara and Gerry Moore
Margaret and Mitch Morrissey
Pam and Warren Neufeld
Judi and Robert S. Newman
Beth and Bob Newton
Nancy Nickle and Bill Mehring
Kathy Niemi
Mary M. Noonan *
Stephanie Ohnigian *
Jack Pottle
Jeannette and Walter Praetorius
Rose M. Protextor
William Pruter
Stan Raine
Marc and Susan Reissner
Robert and Vanessa Reiter
Steve Revenig
Jodi Rolland
Clark Rose
Richard and Mary Rose
Lois Ann Rovira
Kathryn Records Ryan and Tim Ryan
Katrina Salem *
Brian Sandy *
Mary Ellen Scanlan
Jeffrey M. Shock *
John W. and Margaret L. Simmons
Christine Simpson *
Nina and Tom Sisk
Gail E. Skaggs
Alan Stein
Jacquelyn Stirn
Elise and Steven Streeb
Charles and Sheila Tennyson
Jerry and Linda Thrush
David and Pat Thyfault
Peter D. Tilley
Dennis and Joanna A. Trescott
Gene and Charlene Tucker *
M. Caroline Turner *
Matt Turner
Bob and Rosie Tutag
Victor Von Schlegell
Mark C. Waddell and Scott Vickers
Craig Walters *
Mary Zinn *
Maryam Zirakzadeh

$250-$999  
Megan and Craig Ackley
R. Lanier Allen *
Rick Allen
DeAnn and David Anderson
Anna Anderson
Geri Anderson
Anonymous (16)
Sue Anschutz-Rodgers
Jennifer Aregood

Nicholas Aretakis
Helen C. Atkeson
Sally and Brian Banghart *
James Banman
Gilbert B. Barker
Virginia Bayless
Dr. and Mrs. Russell Bean
Beverly K. Beattie
Scott and Christy Becker
Sara Behling
Paul and Joanne Belitz
Scott Bemis
Jeannie and Ken Bennington
Wendy and Allen Berger
Jan and Michael Bergin *
Deborah and William Bianco
Vina Sue Bishop
Matthew Blackburn
Jamie Blume
Corinne Bogert *
Parrish S. Boren
Libby Bortz
Stephen W. Boyka
Rick and Jen Bradfield
Molly Broeren
Darrell A. Brown
Alyson Buchanan *
Jeffery Burzynski *
Tom Calzavara *
Robert J. Campbell *
Patricia E. Canfield
Billi Capra
Meridith, Kirsten and Larry Carlile
Lin and Steve Carlson
George and Elaine Carlstrom
Malcolm Carr
Marilynn and Ken Carroll
Charles Casteel
Lauren G. Choate
Tiffany Cholez
Kathleen Clark
Greg Clarke
Angela Coleman and Ty Colman *
John Congdon
Robin Cook *
Mr. and Mrs. George F. Coon
Frederick and Joyce Coville
Vicki Cowart and Christopher Hayes
George N. Cowen *
Nancy E. Cowen *
Kyle T. Craig
Eric Cribbs
Sara Culhane
Laura Beller Cummings
Donna R. Dailey
Carolyn E. Daniels
Debbie DeGrado
Christopher H. Diaz
Cynthia Diblik
Chad Dougherty
John Drabing
Monique and James Drake



Gary and Kathryn Dudley
Betsy Eliason
W. Durand Eppler
Margaret Eppler and Peter Titsworth
David L. Eves
David Ezra
Judith Fahrenkrog
Timothy A. Ficker
Kathleen M. Finley
Laura and David Fisher
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd M. Fishleigh
Gloria Folsom
Elizabeth France
Ann E. Garner
Kelly and Maria Garrod
Dean Gehring
John C. Geyer
Cornelia Gibson
Alan Gilbert *
Jonathan Gilbert *
K. Sue Giovanni
Theresa Graf
Rachael Greenberg
Kate and Ron Griebenow
Gary Groner *
Madie D. Gustafson
James Halpenny *
Randall C. Hampton *
Edward and Stephi Harvey
David Henninger
Erin Herlihy
Donna and Norm Herz
Robert Hickler and Ann Lederer
Randy and Kathy Hill
Steve and Rebecca Hochhauser
Mary D. Holleman
Karen Holliway *
Greg and Mary Holm
Martha Hoodak
Roberta Houston-Howard *
John Huber
Jan Hubert
Dale R. Jensen *
Jeff and Susan Johnson
Christy and Correy Jones
Mikaela Jordan
Jeffrey Kaplan
John and Lorraine Karen *
James and Geraldine Keeley
Patricia Kelly and Thomas Dufficy
John Kidd
Donna Kornfeld *
Carol Sue and Don Kruise
Melissa Kwan *
Chuck LaCouture
JoAnn Lamphere
Melinda and Terry Larrington
Sandy and Evan Lasky
Gaye P. Leonard
Kathryn Lester
Celeste Levokove
David and Mary Lewis

Ralph Lidge, Jr.
Merry Logan
Nathan and Anne Longenecker
Monica Lyle
David Maahs and Christine Walravens
Ginger and Dave Maloney
Karla Maraccini
Linda S. Marcinski
Jenna and Steven Masiello
Gregory A. Mathias *
Jody L. Mathie and John F. Hoffman
Veronica and Donald May
Mary Elizabeth May
Marvin E. McDaniel
John and Annette McElhiney
Christie McElhinney
Cheri and Pat McGuire
Stacey S. McKittrick
Ron and Marlene McWilliams
Joan McWilliams
Daryl and Fiona Mechem
Annita M. Menogan
Douglas Mietzner *
Rosalie Miller
Stefan and Brenda Mokrohisky
Elyse Montgomery and Steve Wernli
Annette Montoya
Karen R. Morris
Rukhshana Motiwala
Christopher Moutray
Denise Murkin *
Dean Myerson
John and Sandra Nellessen
Sandra Nelson *
Wayne George Nielsen
Ginger Nielsen-Conner
Linda G. Niven and David Patterson
Thomas and Barbara Noonan
Barbara Paxton
B. J. and Steve Peterson Pell
Theresa K. Pena
Catherine H. Petros
James and Lillian Sue Phelps
Jessica Pickens
Deb Pierce
Gian and Colleen Porro
Susan Powers
Martha S. Price
Joan Prusse and Robert Musgraves
Victor and Marilyn Quinn
Keith and Jay Rains
Donna and Larry Ralston
Dick Ramsey
David Rapp
Kay S. Rasmussen *
Michelle Ratcliff
Jane Raynandi
David Reed *
Cathy and Brad Ritter
Wendy J. Ritz and Thomas Plume
Henry Robinson
Teri and Dave Romberg

Steve and Leah Rounds
Fariba Samimi
Charles and Laura Sampson
Shannon Sarina
Kristina Scala
Michael and Cynthia Sieradski
Katie B. Smith
Bruce C. Smith
Fred and Liz Smith
Mike and Mary Smith
Scot H. Smith and Susan Blake-Smith
The Reverend Granville D. Smythe
Lisa Snead
Laura Sneeringer
Jason Snow
Barbara Ward Starch
Elizabeth Steele
Louis Stephan *
Susan Stern
Sophie V. Steuer *
Kathleen A. Steven
Robert and Nancy Stocker
Brian Stokes
Tim and Hannah Streeb *
Jim and Sue Swanson
Eileen and Joseph Talty
Jim Thomas
Lee and Leif Thomas 
Olivia M. Thompson
Laura Tierney
Christopher Tiritas *
Amber Lee Tootle
Susan Deese Tracy
Tyler Traficanti
Phillip James Tucker *
Roger P. Twisselman *
Jeffrey W. Uhlich and Janell Edman
Maureen Upton
Nancy Van Hall
Joe Van Haselen
Robert and Barbara Vernetti
Dr. and Mrs. Lance Walker
F. B. Walter
Susan and Douglas Waltermire
Holly S. Watkins
Rusty Wehner
Kari Weiss
Rodney and Phyllis Wicklund
Ed Williams
Mahtab and Richard Wilsey
Kenneth Wilson *
Leslie Wirtz
Roger and Carol Wise *
Kriss Wittmann
Judy Wolfe
Jennifer Wong
Tricia Wright
Bernice Yost
Cary H. Yuan *
Patricia Zilinski
Robert and Sue Zimmer

HONORARIUMS
43-8 and 26-20 by

Steven J. Berg
Tammy Abramovitz by

Peter S. Cooper
Bruce Allen by

Mary W. Lamy
Elizabeth Peterson and Mark Seibold’s wedding by 

Ted and Anne Bailey
Elizabeth Anderson by

Betsy and Clyde Anderson
Bob and Valerie Kluver

Melissa and Zack and Baby by
Cassandra Schoon
Lizbeth Schoon

Brian Barkley by 
Faye Barkley

In Honor of Ed Beck & In Memory of John Fahrenkrog 
by Alan Stein

Russ and Mae Bean by
Colin and Valeri Claus

In Honor of Ed Beck & In Memory of John Fahrenkrog
by Alan Stein

Clara Berglund by
Jerry and Marty Berglund

Grandpa Blacklock by
Keri Merriman

Chuck Borgman by
Colorado Housing and Finance Authority

Jim Butler by
Christine Graham

The CWF Hope Group of Central Christian Church by
Joyce Tyner

Simone’ Donahue Chance by
Juli M. Gage-MacDonald

Linda Childears by 
Susie C. Moss

MaryPat Coughlin by
John T. Real

Bill Covode by
Harold and Lois Weber

Cary Davis by
Carolyn and Don Etter

Mother’s Day by
Susan and John Chenier

The Denver Broncos by
Heather R. Adams
Darcy De Souza
Eugene C. Hammons

We appreciate the hundreds of 
additional donors that contributed gifts 

of $250 and under to Warren Village 
programs.  All donations truly make a 

difference for our families.  



Leone Deskin by
Sandra S. Deskin

Ruth Dusenbury and Suzie Speer by
Debra L. Dusenbury-Dorren

Shelley Dworet by
David and Debra Flitter

Stephanie Eberl by
Jeff Eberl

Mary Ems by
A. Frederick Ems

Friends and Family at Christmas by
Linda Wagner Nelson

Susan France by
Elizabeth France

Margaret Gonder-Odell by
John and Peggy Gonder

Katherine Goodwin’s election to the Warren Village 
Board of Trustees by
Mac and Kay Medlen

Aubrey Haas’ Birthday by
Kelly A. Birchby 
Timothy J. Calahan 
Daniel F. Canning 
Kristen M. Dann 
Fatima V. Fiorino
Patricia A. Joyce 
Uday and Syamala Kompella 
Cynthia E. Marty 
Tacy and Daniel Prairie 
Lisa Thomas 
Erin Yokomichi

Holly Mathews Hamiter by
Kenneth Hayes

The Happel Family by
Carolyn and Don Etter

Justine Hearn and Jeanne Tapp by
Patricia Zilinski

Suzie Holtz by
Pauline Sisson

Chuck and Carol Jansch by
Nicole L. Jansch

Rita Jarvis by
Paul Jarvis

Judy Kane by
Lisa J. Brooks

Lori Kerr by
Jill Krambeck

Dorothy King by
Debby King

Eddie King by
Nancy E. King

Beth Kiovsky and Bill Schwartz by
Barbara Ward Starch

Sharon A. Knight by
David Henninger

Sharon Knight and Linda Childears by
Betsy A. Mangone

Mary Knudten by
Susan Knudten

Melody Lee Kollath by
Jim Arneill 
Jeanette Baust 

Mary Ann Brown 
Jane D. Cantine 
Anita Carlisle 
Barbara J. Carlson 
Sally J. Edstrom 
Jo Ann Greenwood 
Anna Belle Kapelke 
Janet L. Kester 
Suzanne and David Kroepsch 
Carol Sue and Don Kruise 
Mary A. Larson 
Celeste Levokove 
Suellen M. McCormack 
Margaret M. McMahon 
Nancy M. McMahon 
Mark and Amy Overland 
Gretchen Platt 
Sharon V. Rawls 
Linda Roberts Zinn 
Sharon N. Rouse 
Mary Anne Schiff 
Theodore Schwartz 
Susan Stern 
Janet West

Abbey Lew by
Virginia Lew

Eloise Leyden by
Leslie O’Breza

Natalie Lyle and Family by
Monica Lyle

Jo Ann Marsh by
Eva S. Potter

Maryann May by
Mary Elizabeth May

Jordan McClendon by
CenturyTel Service Group

David Milanesi by
Carol Milanesi

Allison Miller by
Ginger Goto

Rosalie Gay Mortell by
Constance L Mortell

Vivian Mueller by
Christine Murphy and Norman Mueller

Ellie Nafus by 
Bernadette Korndorf

Mary Noonan by
Catherine H. Petros

Bridget O’Toole by
Mitchell Fielding

Our Wedding Guests by
Tiffany Stanley and Alan Krill

Will Hagedorn Paterson and Lane Blair Harlow by
Elizabeth S. Abbott
Maggie Fitzgeral
Kendall and Douglas Hodson
Joseph Ott
Michael Walton

The Pifer Family by
Carolyn and Don Etter

Kathleen Reilly by
K. Dolan

Sandy Romine by
Jenny Robillard

Kate Schulman by
Christine Murphy and Norman Mueller

Warren Village Staff by
Patricia A Roser

Thelma Louise Stewart by
Tracey Stewart

Marylou Swenson by
Robert and Elizabeth Black

Charles and Sheila Tennyson by
Nicholas J. Tennyson

Susan Tracy by
Craig and Debbie Fimple

Caroline Turner by
Molly Broeren 
Madie D. Gustafson 
Annita M. Menogan

Mark Waddell by
Tony Selby

Mark Waddell and Scott Vickers by
Brett Smith

Dove Wallace by
Ana and David Hill

The Warshauer Family by
Carolyn and Don Etter

Jan and Bill Weston’s 50th Wedding Anniversary    	
by Jane and Al Johnson

Renee Wright by
Kindle Morell

John and Lisa Zimmerman by
Wendy and Allen Berger

MEMORIAL GIFTS  
Max Bartlett by

Jennifer Straus
Dick Bradfield by

Douglas Benton
Rick and Jen Bradfield 
Broomfield Rotary Club 
Caroline Carlson 
Don and Mary Davidson 
Robert W. Edmondson 
John C. Groft and Janice Buswell 
John Hodges and Pat Kluck 
Sharon A. Knight
The Gary Mahaffey Family
Thomas and Heather McClary 
Kristine Nunn and Mr. David Fraley

Carl R. Sauerland 
Judith Walker

Faith Wells Drabing by
John Drabing 
Caroline H. Lewis

John Fahrenkrog by
Judith Fahrenkrog 
Francis K. Yamamoto

Shirley Geers by
Constance Emge

Trent and Brett Herbert by
Sara Behling

Greta L. Horwitz by
Philip L. Stahl 
The Nancy & Robert Schulein Fund

Nancy Markey by
Dianne E. Hickey

Barbara Miller by
Dale and Sarah Hughes 
Graciano Wee 
Elizabeth L. Newlon

Keith O’Brien by
James and Gerri Keeley

Guinness Parikh by
Sarita N. Parikh

Minnie Perry by
Gwendolyn H. Scott

Dolores Plested by
Cinnamon East

The Reynolds Family, Springfield, IL by
Robert and Sue Zimmer

Tracy Collins Schwartz by
Stephen and Gina Fenton 
Alisa and Eric Martinson

George Sewolt by
Chad Dougherty

Rachel ‘Fee’ Shem by
Linda S. Marcinski 
James May 
Western Union Gift Match Program

Bill Slamkowski by
Nathan Longenecker

Janette Trimble by
Jon Trimble, Lisa Jones-Trimble & Drema Jones

Myron Waddell by
Patricia A. Norris 
James Waddell

Janet Wenger by
Robert and Susan Wenger

Warren Village has made every effort to recognize 
all fiscal year donors.

We apologize if your name or organization has 
been inadvertently omitted or incorrectly entered. 

Please contact Warren Village at 303.320.5055 
with questions.



For single parents like Marian, 
a welcoming, safe community 
like Warren Village can foster 

life-long support networks and 
relationships.

After serving in Iraq, Marian moved from Missouri to Georgia and finally to Colorado 
in 2011. For a few years, Marian and her young son Chandler lived with a friend, but 
Marian knew she needed her own space in order to achieve her goals and be the best 
mother she could be. After hearing about Warren Village from a friend at church, 
Marian applied and moved in November of 2014. 

Although Marian was initially fearful of living in transitional housing, as soon as she 
moved in, she realized Warren Village was a “very welcoming atmosphere and a 
blessing.” She became friends with the other single parents in the community and 
now even mentors some of the younger mothers. Marian participates in Life Skills 
classes and her son is enrolled in the Learning Center’s Evening Child Care Program. 
Marian says four-year-old Chandler loves the environment as it has allowed him to be 
social with other children and make new friends.

In April 2015, Marian received her Medical Assistant Certificate and obtained a job 
in her field at a pain management company. With stable employment and housing, 
Marian and her son were even able to take their first camping trip together.

After graduation from Warren Village, Marian intends on renting an apartment and 
eventually owning a home. She also plans on pursuing more medical certifications 
that will allow her to increase her income so she can provide more for her family. 
Marian says “my experience at Warren Village has been inspiring and one I will never 
forget because of the connections and relationships I have built that helped me 
achieve my goals and realize my aspirations.”

Marian and her son Chandler moved into Warren Village in 
November 2014.

When Aspirations Become Reality 
Marian’s Story



Our Mission
Warren Village exists so low income, single parent families can achieve 

sustainable personal and economic self-sufficiency.

Our Vision
Warren Village is the nationally recognized leader for moving people from 

poverty toward self-sufficiency. 

Our Values
Collaboration: We realize success is a product of teamwork and believe 
in the power of individual commitment to a group effort. We foster 
partnerships within our own organization and with our broader community.

Integrity: We are consistently transparent, truthful and ethical in our actions 
and communications.

Inclusion: We are committed to diversity in all its forms and value individual 
perspectives and contributions. We create an environment of inclusiveness 
in which all feel valued and heard. 

Accountability: We hold our staff, volunteers, board, clients and all involved 
with Warren Village responsible for their actions. We understand that 
meeting our individual and collective obligations is fundamental to achieving 
our mission and upholding our commitments to the public. 

Empowerment: We help our clients leverage their unique strengths on their 
journey to reach their full potential. We foster an environment in which 
staff, board members, volunteers and donors can make a lasting impact on 
the organization and community.

Excellence: We strive for the highest quality effort, ouput and results in all 
of our endeavors. 

2014-2015 Board of Trustees
July 1, 2014 - March 31, 2015

Officers
Guy Cornelius, Chair 	
Mary A. Wells, Secretary
Tim Streeb, Past Chair
Brian Sandy, Treasurer

Honorary Trustees
Margaret Burnett
Lindsay Dolce
Martha Elvira Johnson
Paul J. Kottke
Karla Maraccini
Ila Jean Nye

www. warrenvillage.org
info@warrenvillage.org

303.321.2345 TEL  •  720.941.9016 FAX

Tammy Abramovitz
Larry Baumgartner
Michael Benedict
Voradel Carey
Annette Davis
Pari Motiwala-O’Donnell

Thomas McClary
Jean Saul
Tracey Stewart
Caroline Turner
Mark Waddell

Trustees at Large

Successfully breaking the cycle of homelessness for single parent families



We are grateful for your support!
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